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It has been another busy week at St Dunstan’s 
School and the next few weeks are equally looking 
very full. This week’s newsletter will provide families 
with an update on everything they need to know. 

We have welcomed the children’s author Fleur 
Hitchcock, who spoke to students in Year 7 this 
week.  Fleur was incredibly enthusiastic and 
passionate about her work. Perhaps as a 
consequence of the talk,  one or several of our 
students will be able to follow in her footsteps. 

It was great to see the number of students from all 
year groups who attended and participated in our 
Quest club. Enrichment is such an essential part of a 
student’s school experience and I encourage all year  
groups to get involved in the opportunities provided 
by the school and staff. 

I am also very proud to announce the positive 
engagement in our new rewards system. Since 
September there have been 22,614 positive points 
awarded to students in all year groups. These have 
been given to recognise when students have 
demonstrated that they are ‘On Track’. Put more 
simply, every student has received on average 45 
positive points in 25 school days. Well done to all the 
students for your hard work so far this term. We will 
be sharing plans shortly for our celebration 
assemblies in the final week of the half term, where 
the school will look to recognise students for their 
achievements this term. 
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Following on from messages on social media and 
correspondence sent out, I would like to thank all 
parents/guardians for their considerate parking 
outside the school at the end of the day. 
Unfortunately, the parking issue continues to persist, 
especially in Cox’s Close. This is an understandable 
cause for concern for residents. Please can I ask all 
parents/carers who to be considerate of our 
neighbours and find suitable locations to park on the 
main road or in the school car park. I know that it is 
incredibly busy and space can be limited and I thank 
everyone for their patience and consideration. 

Thank you again for your continued support. Have a 
great weekend. 

Many thanks 

Mr P Balkwill 
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Year 11 Prom…save the date!
Stay tuned for more information coming soon…



Pupil Premium and Free School Meals

Dear Parent/Carer

We are all too aware of how the recent cost-of-living increases may affect our 
local community, and we want to encourage you to access appropriate 
mechanisms of support. The Pupil Premium and Free School Meals funding 
allows schools to creatively support students. This funding is confidential and 
used to support your child.

If your child is eligible for ‘free school meals’ and you register them for this, we 
will receive extra funding called ‘pupil premium’. We use this extra money to 
improve the educational provision and resources at the school.

What is Pupil Premium funding?

Pupil premium funding from the government is given to schools to help pupils 
reach their full potential, regardless of their background or financial situation. 
It’s provided for pupils who:

● Are registered for free school meals
● Have been registered for free school meals at any point in the past 6 
years
● Are, or have been, in care
● Have parents in the armed forces

How is the Pupil Premium funding spent?

Schools have the freedom to spend the Premium in a way they think is best to 
support the raising of attainment. Funding is given to schools and is spent 
according to a budgeted plan across three areas. These include:

1. High-quality teaching, such as staff professional development.
2. Targeted academic support, such as tutoring.
3. Wider strategies to address non-academic barriers to success in 
schools, such as attendance, behaviour and social and emotional 
support.

Parents do not receive this money from schools and there is not a budget to 
spend per student. Schools are expected to formulate a plan to use the 
overall funding, this must be based on evidence based research and 
approved by the Governing body.

How do I register?

To register, please visit the following web page.

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/education-and-families/free-school-meals/ 

Similarly please do not hesitate to contact the school if you have any 
questions or would like to update us about your child and their eligibility for 
funding. 

https://www.somerset.gov.uk/education-and-families/free-school-meals/


Year 11 Information Evening

We are delighted to invite parents/carers and Year 
11s to our Year 11 Information Evening. The event will 
be held at St Dunstan’s on Thursday 10th October at 
18.00 - 19.30.

The purpose of the event is to provide you and your 
child with information on how they can be successful 
in their final GCSE year. There will be talks on how to 
revise effectively; tips on revision from each of the 
core subjects; how to manage stress in the run up to 
the exam period and advice on how parents can 
support their children. During the evening students 
and parents will also have the opportunity to speak 
to teachers about their GCSE subjects. Refreshments 
will also be available in the canteen. 

In previous years, parents and students who have 
attended the information evening have given very 
positive feedback on its impact and the messages 
given. We strongly encourage all parents/carers and 
Year 11 students to join us during the evening, so that 
we can work together to ensure that you are 
successful in Year 11. Please use the Google form 
below to let us know whether or not you’ll be 
attending. Thank you.

Sign Up for Info Evening

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1Ad2slUOVfWYi9q3awTrkyfxdcsLG4VYoTM-V5AnzdmQ/edit


Year 7 meet author Fleur Hitchcock!

This week, thanks to Bath Festivals, the fantastic 
children's author, Fleur Hitchcock came to meet all of 
our Year 7s for a crash course in writing. Fleur talked 
about her  inspiration, the background of some of her 
mysteries and some historical fun fact-checking. 

Fleur’s talk was really engaging and she signed 
copies of her new book for some of the students 
afterwards.

It was a brilliant morning full of inspiration and 
enthusiasm, and we’re very grateful that Fleur took 
the time out of her busy schedule to come and meet 
us all, and thanks to Bath Festivals for funding it!





National Poetry Day
What fun we have had this week, acknowledging the power 
and comfort of poetry in our daily lives!

Thursday started with a hunt for tiny, blazer pocket sized 
poems, designed to uplift and allow the chance to ponder. 
These were hidden all around the site for lucky ‘finders’.

Staff shared their favourite poems with students throughout 
the day and explored why they liked them.

Students wrote poetry in several curriculum areas, ranging 
from updated versions of Jenny Joseph’s ‘Warning’to poetry 
about counting (this year’s theme) and things that generally 
make them smile.

Poetry has few rules and it was fun to be creative and to play 
with metrical rhythms and figurative language that we usually 
analyse in accomplished writers. We’re already looking 
forward to next year!





Quest Club
This week saw the first session of Quest Club, a new 

Dungeons and Dragons club full of intrepid 

adventurers ready to battle dragons and conquer 

dungeons.

Lots of excited and very enthusiastic students 

attended, ready to embark on their own quests. 

Dungeons and Dragons is great for improving 

confidence, communication, leadership, teamwork, 

imagination and empathy …not to mention 

storytelling!

Watch this space and we’ll keep you up to date on 

our adventures…



If you are interested in becoming a Governor at St 
Dunstan’s School, please contact 
secretary@stdunstansschool.com 

mailto:secretary@stdunstansschool.com


Some other links

What's On at Millfield

Millfield Scholarships

Bridgwater and Taunton Open Evening

https://online.flipbuilder.com/bivp/mwhz/
https://online.flipbuilder.com/bivp/arnv/


Yeovil College Open Evening



Strode College Open Evening



Organised & 
Proactive 

Bringing the correct equipment, kit and 
uniform
Meeting deadlines
Working on tasks independently and 
completing homework to a high standard

Neat & Tidy 
work 

Smart, well presented books demonstrating 
your best work

Tenacity 
Trying your hardest, rising to challenges,  
having a 'can do' attitude, working out 
solutions and taking ownership of your 
learning

Ready, 
Respectful and 
Responsible  

Being a role model by consistently 
demonstrating our basic expectations 

Answering, 
reading  and 
listening like an 
expert 

Sophisticated full sentence answers using 
technical terms
Following along, tracking the text and ready 
to read aloud in class.  
Reading widely and for pleasure 
Listening and considering the views of others 
Taking in turns to respond 

Contributing to 
the class 

Playing an active role in every lesson
Attention to the speaker, sat up straight, arms 
still, pens down
Teacher focused 

Kindness & 
Community 
minded 

Caring, polite, looking after one another and 
the  site
Speaking with kindness and respect
Supporting staff and other students to create 
a positive learning environment for all
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100%
Attendance

95%+
Attendance

92-93%
Attendance

Below

90%
Attendance

96%
Attendance

Absences 
add up

Be in to win - 100% 
attendance will be rewarded 
with TRACK Stars and 
chance to win Amazon 
vouchers

82% of students 
achieve 5 GCSEs 
grade 5+

77% of students 
achieve 5 GCSEs 
grade 5+

53% of students 
achieve 5 GCSEs 
grade 5+

43% of students 
achieve 5 GCSEs 
grade 5+

This is the target 
equalling at most 8 
days off per year

Missing 2 days per 
month means you 
miss 10% of school


